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Date:

February 20, 2012
To:

Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy and Environment Committee

From:

Sue Black, Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:
Lease Agreement with Journey House, Inc. – INFORMATIONAL

ISSUE

Journey House, Inc. is proposing to install, operate and maintain in Mitchell Park the former Green Bay Packers Nitschke Field Turf and related amenities.  To do so, Journey House requires from the Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (“DPRC”) a long-term lease for that certain portion of park property on which the improvements will be made.
Background

In 2008, the Zilber Family Foundation commissioned the “Clarke Square Quality of Life Plan”, a comprehensive study of the Clarke Square neighborhood, including Mitchell Park.  Part of the study included how to design Mitchell Park to better meet the needs of an active competitive sports community.  After many public meetings and discussions on the types of programming the park could support, the architectural firm of Epstein Uhen was engaged to design a proposed master plan for Mitchell Park.  Included in the newly developed master plan was the installation and operation of a football field.

In 2009, the NFL Green Bay Packers donated the former Nitschke Field Turf, a $300,000 synthetic football field, to Journey House, a community-based organization that works to empower children, adolescents, and adults through education, leadership, athletic and workforce development programs.  Journey House, in collaboration with the Zilber Neighborhood Initiative in Clark Square, and with the support of its neighborhood residents and businesses and other stakeholders, has secured 100% of the funding necessary to construct, operate, maintain, and endow the field and security fencing in Mitchell Park.  To realize its goal of installing the field, Journey House is requesting from DPRC a long-term lease for that certain portion of park property on which the improvements will be made.
DPRC and Journey House have met on several occasions to discuss the potential impact of the project on park property and to discuss the specifics of a lease arrangement beneficial to Journey and Milwaukee County.  This effort continues to be a work in progress and we will report to the committee again after an agreement is reached.

Recommendation

No action requested.  Informational item unless further action required.

Prepared by: Paul Kuglitsch, Contract Services Officer

Recommended by:



Approved by:

	Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	Sue Black, Parks Director


Cc:
County Executive Chris Abele

Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office


Terrence Cooley, Chief of Staff, County Board

Supv. Jason Haas, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee

Vince Masterson, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS

Janelle Jensen, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk

Glenn Bultman, Research Analyst, County Board

Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research Analyst, County Board
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